Udine-C Meeting
Osiek Croatia
Wednesday 19th September 2013.
Present
Beata Dobrowlska (Lublin, Poland) (Chair)
Radivoje Radic (Osijek, Croatia)
Christine Jackson (Lincoln, England)
Ester Cabrera (Barcelona, Spain)
Ros Kane (Lincoln, England)
Paul Linsley (Lincoln, England)
Robert Lovric (Osijek, Croatia)
Jackie Sendall (Student rep, Lincoln UK) 
Ian McGonagle (Lincoln. England)
Nada Prlic (Osijek, Croatia)
Majda Pajnkihar (Maribor Slovenia)
Barbara Donik (Maribor, Slovenia)
Ivana Barac (Osijek, Croatia) – conference secretary
Jadranka Stricevic (Maribor Slovenia)
Jadranka Pluzaric (Osijek, Croatia)
Amra Kraksner (Vitez, Bosnia & Herzogovina)
Apologies
Alvesa Palesa (School of Nursing Udine, Italy) 
Veronika Di Cara (Czech Nurses Association)
Arun Sigudardottir (University of Akureyi, Iceland)
John Wells (Waterford Institute Ireland)
Laura Serrant Green (University of Wolverhampton UK)
Tony Butterworth (University of Lincoln UK)
Sanja Stanisavjevic (University of Belgrade Serbia)
Milijana Matijevic (Neurology clinic, Belgrade Serbia)
Helena Chomenko (Medical College of Biala Cerkiew, Ukraine)
Opening remarks

Chris and Beata opened the meeting by welcoming members and new members. Rada, Ivana and colleagues from the organising committee were thanksed for their input into the organisation of the conference.
Introductions
Members introduced themselves to the group indicating their area of employment and research/education interests.
Website

Ian updated on progress of the UDINE-C website. The domain name is http://www.udinenetwork.eu/. Members were invited to view the website and give any comments to Ian. Ian is going to continue to develop with website. Members agreed to send any items to Ian for uploading.
It was agreed that minutes from UDINE meetings would be loaded onto the web site.

It was also agreed that any other outputs from the group would be published on the web – including data from the third article which is currently in preparation.
Action: Ian and ALL

Update on outputs

Chris gave an update on the second UDINE-C articles on compliance with the Bologna Process (co-authored with Arun and Alvesa). We are hoping to publish in the International Journal of Nursing Studies, where it is currently under peer-review.

Beata gave update on third paper. Data have not been collected and are currently being analysed. An initial draft of the article will be distributed to all members for comment by end of year.

Data will be loaded onto the website so members can utilise for publications in their own countries.  Beata to send the dataset to members for verification prior to publication on website.
Action: Beata
Future UDINE meetings

Chris asked the group for their thoughts on the format for future UDINE meetings. 

The possibility of holding small breakout workshops during the course on the meeting to allow in-depth discussion amongst those with particular interests (such as ERASMUS exchanges/Clinical supervision/research etc). Workshop topics would be agreed in advance by negotiation with the Chair.
Chris invited others to make suggestions about the format of the meetings/conference.

There was a general agreement about the benefits of hosting a conference as a means of promoting nursing and international cooperation and networking. There was general agreement that we should dedicate a whole day to the UDINE meeting to facilitate the above and then, depending on the capacity of the host country also have a one or two day conference event.
Future projects

Beata updated the group on potential future projects and funding opportunities:
1.
Harmonia Research project
Beata gave an update on the progress of the research bid on supervision/developing a caring identity. We hope to hear the outcome by the end of the year. 
2.
Tempus Project 

This work is being led by the Serbian team (University of Belgrade).  This bid was submitted a few months ago but we do not know the outcome yet. Chris agreed that she would follow this up with Divna.

Action: Chris

3.
Leornardo Da Vinci 
Led by Beata, this bid aims to develop IT programmes for models of clinical supervision between UDINE members. It scored 75 out of 100 score and received positive feedback. A formal decision will be made in January 2014.

Other projects

Beata reported on a project with Laura Serrant-Green (UK) looking at men’s’ health. This has been submitted to Framework 7 and they are awaiting a response.

Esther discussed the work of the European Academy of Nursing Science (EANS) network and urged member to explore the opportunity for joining. They have experience of success with Framework 7 and it was suggested that we invite a member to a future UDINE meeting.

Croatia and Slovenia, submitted awaiting information.
A collaboration with colleagues in the USA: Research project on academic staff in nursing (COST submission) John Wells agreed to adapt to US questionnaire on nursing faculty from Dianne Cooney-Miller. It was agreed we need to contact John to explore developments of this.
Action: Chris

Future activity for year ahead?
Chris also informed the group of a new initiative at the University of Lincoln to develop and support a bespoke training programme for clinical academics. Ros talked about the formal evaluation of this project.

Paul talked about transformational learning in the curriculum and another project on promoting Emotional Intelligence in the student body.

Paul also mentioned a study on the management of violence and aggression - techniques for promoting safety.  A collaboration with colleagues from Norway on risk assessment in prison as well as a project with the University of Dundee.
Ros described her new role at the University of Lincoln was to support early researchers in nursing within the faculty.  She is looking to develop new research projects and invited input for sharing and collaboration with partners from UDINE-C group.  Mentorship and simulation are current key topics of interest.
Majda gave an update from Slovenia. Colleagues are currently in collaboration with others from Norway on Child and adolescent health in disadvantaged situations.
A caring and patient safety project has also just been completed. She also reported in a Tempus project with German colleagues regarding Nursing High School and Masters Programme implementation in Kosova.  The research and the evaluation. This programme are due to finish in 2015 when the first graduates will complete.
Ivana reported on a project in Croatia (with colleagues from Austria) on curriculum development for care of older people (senior care).  An e-learning curriculum has been published.
Beata reported in research with colleagues from Serbia on caring the notion of caring in students.  First step has been completed and they are hoping to publish soon.

Beata and Ros are planning to work together on a project looking at conscientious objection amongst nursing students.

Esther is hoping to develop work on clinical simulation and will contact Ros and other UDINE members about the potential of working together on this.

Action: Esther

Contacting other members
Here was a discussion about the best way to locate other members for potential involvement in future collaborative research.

It was agreed that all members would send a copy of a brief CV/biography to Ian who will then upload it onto the UDINE-C website. Details of field of research interest and publications to be included.

Action: All and Ian

There was a discussion about how we could support future Doctoral students. Chris reported that  a Marie Curie framework 7 bid was previously developed but was unsuccessful. It was agreed that similar opportunities would be explored in the future.

Ian reported on a recent meeting with Professor Dave Richards from the EANS group who is supporting us to do collaborative work. Esther recommended that UDINE members explore the possibility of joining EANS.
Action: All 
Our activity for 2014
Paul Linsley reported on a very successful meeting between students from England Serbia, Germany and Poland which took place in Germany early in 2013.

Lincoln offer to host student nursing conference (March 24th-27th 2014) with 5 students per university to be invited.  There would be sessions in the clinical skills labs and  presentations around the a theme of innovation.  It is to be badged as a UDINE conference and extend beyond.
A summer school is the be help in in Zagreb  during the first or second  week in July 2014. This will be led by colleagues from Croatia and Slovenia and is being funded by the Central European Initiative. Beata will send information to the UDINE-C group.
Action: Beata
Esther and Adela would like to invite the UDINE-C group to Barcelona in 2014.  The possibility of March is being explored.  Ester and Beata will liaise regarding the content of the UDINE meeting.  This will be confirmed.
Post meeting note: The date for the next UDINE meeting has been confirmed as the 23rd and 24th April 2014 in Barcelona.
Any other business
Chris nominated Beata to remain as the Chair for the year ahead and this was supported by the remainder of the group. Beata agreed.
It was agreed that we would contact colleagues from Hungary and Germany and invite them to the group. 

Members were invited to email ideas for a fourth article to Beata. There was a suggestion that we write about the Labour Market in each European country.
----- End of meeting -----

